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Values  

Respect, Responsibility, Integrity and Excellence   

Vision  
Glenroy West Primary School Kindergarten to Year 6 aspires to create a challenging, safe, inclusive learning environment that 
will develop internationally minded young people who will achieve their greatest potential and make a positive contribution to a 
diverse global society.  

 IB LEARNER PROFILE ATTRIBUTES    

    INQUIRERS    KNOWLEDGEABLE    THINKERS    COMMUNICATORS  

PRINCIPLED   

 

OPEN-MINDED    CARING    RISK-TAKERS  

BALANCED                                  REFLECTIVE  

 
 

2022 DATES TO REMEMBER 

Important Dates to note in your calendar 

Please Note: 

Approved School Council Curriculum Day-is as follows for Term 4- 

Wednesday 7th December is a Common Day. Staff will be completing their student reports and planning for 

2023. It is an approved pupil free day. No students on site. Thank you for your ongoing cooperation. 
 

Term 4 

Monday 3 October-Wednesday 20 December 

November 

¶ Wednesday 23rd November- Celebration of Learning 2.30-4.30pm 

¶ Friday 25th November Prep Transition 9-12pm 

¶ Saturday 26th November- Victorian State Election Voting at GWPS 

December 

¶ Tuesday 6th- 2023 Prep Parents Information session 9.15-10.15am 

¶ Wednesday 7th December- Common Day. Pupil Free Day for Report Writing 

¶ Friday 9th December- Thursday 15th December Swimming Programs begins for Students Foundation -Year 6 

¶ Tuesday December 13th -Orientation Day 9am- 1.30pm 

¶ Tuesday December 13th- Semester Reports 

¶ Thursday 15th December- Grade 6 Graduation 

¶ Friday 16th December- Christmas Performance and celebration 

¶ Tuesday 20th December- Last day of Term 4. Students dismissed at 1.30pm 

 



Update from the Principal   

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ  

 

Dear Parents & Guardians, 

 

Principal Column- 

 

NAPLAN RESULTS 2022 

Glenroy West Primary School continued to achieve excellent results in the 2022 NAPLAN this 

year. The 2022 results were published against the State last Monday. 

 

We are all aware NAPLAN ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ 

They are one important measure we can use to assess the progress of our students in Years 3 

and 5 each year as well as how they compare to students across the State. 

 

I am very pleased to announce and so proud of our students and the commitment of our staff 

inclusive of the leadership team. 

 

2022 NAPLAN RESULTS 

Year 3  

Reading- Above State 

Writing ς Above State 

Spelling- Above State 

Grammar and Punctuation- Above State 

Numeracy- Above State 

 

Year 5 

Reading- Above State 

Writing- Above State 

Spelling- Above State 

Grammar and Punctuation- Above State 

Numeracy- One point below State. 

 

The department has identified areas where further work is needed. These priority areas for improvement are shared 

with other states and territories facing similar challenges, such as lifting numeracy results. 

 

Thank you for all your support and all the work that you do to help us ensure that our school, and Victoria as a whole, 

is one of the best places for children to learn and belong. 

 

Thank you 

Pamela Streete 

Principal 

 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING- WEDNESDAY 23/11/22   2.30-4.30PM 

This term we continue to see some incredible learning opportunities that has seen Glenroy West showcase our 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ Wednesday 23rd November 

from 2.30-4.30pm.  

We invite all families and grandparents to the celebration of learning and we hope you can join us to view the 

wonderful learning happening across the school. You should receive an invitation from your child very soon, so please 

keep this date free. 

 

 

 

 

 

PYP LEARNER  
PROFILES  
ATTRIBUTES  

As IB learners we 
strive to be:  
Inquirers   

  
Knowledgeable   
  
Thinkers   
  
Communicators   
  
Principled   
  
Open-minded  
   
Caring   
  
Risk-takers   
  
Balanced   
  
Reflective    
   
  

  

  



 

Safety around the School 

Please be reminded that the safety of all GWPS students relies on us all following the State and local laws. This includes 

parking correctly, adhering to street signage and proper use of the drop off zone. Please do not park across neighbours 

driveways. 

Please ensure that you take the time to deliver and pick up your child safely while around the school. ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ 

responsibility.  

Thank you for helping keeping our children safe. 

 

School Hats 

It is that time of year where we need to remind our students that wearing a hat is essential to avoid sun damage. 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ƭŀōŜƭƭŜŘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ǎŀŦŜƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ 

makes learning and play fun. 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE PROGRAM- VILLAGEOSCH 

Our after- school care program (Village OSCH) IS AVAILABLE BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL. 

For information regarding enrolling your child please call 

 

 

2023 Glenroy West New enrolments 

New enrolments are welcome for Foundation to Year 6 for 2023. Please see office staff for details of enrolment. 

 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolments 

Kindergarten enrolment is now open for 3year old and 4year old children in 2023 for the York Street Kindergarten. 

These kindergartens are located onsite at Glenroy West Primary School. Enrolment forms are available at the school 

office or by contacting the NSEYC Kindergarten Administration office on 9306-1662 or email office@nseyc.org.au for 

further information. 

 

School Building Project 

We are on track to complete our Building works by the middle of next year 2023! You would have noticed the new 

buildings and learning areas that have been partially erected. Weather has been a slight deterrent in slowing the 

progress however to my knowledge we hope to have the Student Support centre open by January 2023. 

I shall keep you informed and I thank you sincerely for your patience. 

All students and staff have been amazing during this process. If you do have any questions or concerns regarding the 

Building Works, ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘΦ 

 

Have a wonderful week, 

 

Kind regards 

Pamela Streete 

Principal 

 

Wednesday 7th December Approved Planning Day- Finalising Reports & 2023 Planning 

No students on site. 

On Wednesday 7th December, teachers will be planning for the 2023 year inclusive of their POI Programme of Inquiry, 

Literacy and Numeracy in their relevant teams. No students on site. 

Thank you. 

 

Special moments I noticed this week: 

¶ I enjoyed welcoming the new 2023 happy students and parents during Prep Transition 

¶ A productive Curriculum Day on reading last week. Staff were focussed and ready to embrace 

¶ The many SOW (Students of the Week) whereby students demonstrated exceptional reading. 

 

 

 

mailto:office@nseyc.org.au


 

2023 Foundation Enrolments 

If you have a young child in your family that is due to commence their school journey with us in 2023, we ask that you 

please call or visit our office to arrange a time to meet and obtain enrolment forms as soon as possible. 

 

It is very pleasing that high interest is regularly shown in our school. Prospective parents have already begun making 

enquiries about 2023 places for Foundation students. Enquiries will continue throughout the year and will come from 

local families, those looking to move into the area and families from further afield. Through these encounters, I gain 

feedback about Glenroy West and information which clearly indicates that our learning environment practices  

are held in high regard. 

 

If any family has a child to enrol for Foundation 2023, please email the Principal, Pamela Streete 

Pamela.Streete@education.vic.gov.au  

or Anita (Enrolment Officer) Antoinette.onzo@education.vic.gov.au as soon as possible. 

This is important information which allows us to gauge the number of sibling enrolment places required before we 

begin overall school enrolment procedures for 2023 

 

 

School Tours 

If you know someone who lives in Glenroy and is interested in our school, please go to the enrolments page on our 

website and follow the instructions. If you already have children in our school, live in the zone and have a Foundation 

student for 2023, please make sure you collect an enrolment pack. 

 

Tours will be conducted on a Tuesday and Thursday weekly from 9.30am. Approximately 20 minutes duration. 

Bookings are to be made through the school office on 9306-8955. 

held in high regard. 

Enjoy the remainder of this week and your weekend, 

 

Will your child/children be at Glenroy West in 2023 

 

I am aware it is early but nevertheless planning for next year is underway. It is essential that the school is notified of 

any student in Foundation to Year 5, who is not intending to return to GWPS in 2023. 

If your daughter or son will not be returning next year, please email the school glenroywest.ps@education.vic.gov.au or 

alternatively please visit the office to complete a school transfer form and complete the form below. 

 

If you know your child/children will not be returning to Glenroy West in 2023. Please fill in the form below. 

 

ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

 

 

 

 

CHILDREN NOT ATTENDING GLENROY WEST P.S. IN 2023 

 

bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ  ¸ŜŀǊ [ŜǾŜƭΧΧΧΧΧΧ5ŀǘŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ŀǘ D²t{ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 

bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ¸ŜŀǊ [ŜǾŜƭΧΧΧΧΧΧ5ŀǘŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ŀǘ D²t{ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 

 

New school if ƪƴƻǿƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

 

{ƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

 

 

 
 

  

mailto:Pamela.Streete@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:Antoinette.onzo@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:glenroywest.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  
WEEK 6 -Caring 

Mrs Streete 
Principal  

CƻǊ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ L. t¸t [ŜŀǊƴŜǊ tǊƻŦƛƭŜ ƻŦ ΨƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŀōƭŜΩ ōȅ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ 
their understanding of their inquiry unit across all subject areas. 
 
 
 

Jud  
Melanie  
Giannes  
Enzo  
 

Foundation A  
Ms Chen 

For being caring towards his peers at all times inside and outside the 
classroom. 

Jonny 

Foundation B 
Mrs Silveira 

For caring for other people and their belongings in her classroom. 
 

Maymmonah 

Foundation C 
Ms Eyigun 

For being caring towards his peers and helping them. 
 

Xander 

1A 
Ms Tiwana 

 
 

1B 
Mrs Zambara 

For always being caring and thoughtful to others inside and outside of the 
class. 
 

Anabya 

2A 
Ms Webster 

For being an excellent role model for others. 
 

Eyad 

2B 
Mr Shields 

For being a caring member of the classroom who is always willing to help 
others. 

Ayaan 

3A 
Ms McLure 

For caring about honestly, integrity and respect. Sara  

3B 
Ms Wheeler 

For demonstrating a caring attitude towards his peers both inside and outside 
the classroom. 

Trijal 

4A 
Mrs Mendham & Ms 
Luke 

For being a caring class member and respecting others. Asees 

4B 
Ms Mead 

For always being a caring class member. 
 
 

Asees 

5/6A 
Ms Pollnitz 

For treating her peers with compassion and empathy. 
 
 

Nuna 

5/6B  
Mr Hutchison  

For demonstrating a caring attitude towards his peers both inside and outside 
the classroom. 

Bassam 

5/6C 
Mr Jardine 

For demonstrating a caring attitude toward his classmates on a consistent 
basis. 

Luke 

PE 
Mr Cruz 
 

For being an excellent role model for others as a caring and empathetic 
student in PE. 

Natalija 

Indonesian 
Ms Sindici 

For always being caring to others in Indonesian classes. Zach 1B 

STEAM 
Ms Brandecker 

For always working well with others in STEAM. Anabya 1B 
Doha 56A 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=lCPjItYu&id=968725184B166015AB504F7FAAA66A44E6D9A350&thid=OIP.lCPjItYuJavq_kP-fD0LhAHaDB&mediaurl=http%3a%2f%2fcmitacademy.org%2fnewsletters%2f2015%2f163%2fStudent_of_the_Week_9.jpg&exph=203&expw=496&q=student+of+week+imagines&simid=608026073454346804&ck=E047F65FE6A717D652A9F35215F9DEFE&selectedIndex=3&FORM=IRPRST


 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  


